Agricultural Products Utilization Commission
In Senate Bill Nos. 2009 and 2328 and House Bill No. 1018, the 2019 Legislative Assembly approved the transfer of the APUC program from the Department of
Commerce to the Agriculture Commissioner beginning in the 2019-21 biennium. The following is a summary of recent funding for APUC in the Department of
Commerce (2013-15 through 2017-19 bienniums) and Agriculture Commissioner (2019-21 through 2023-25 bienniums):

General APUC Bank of North Federal
Biennium Fund Fund'’ Dakota Profits Funds Total?
2013-15 $1,202,210 1,738,284 0 300,000 $3,240,494
2015-17 (adjusted)®#* $1,022,983 2,095,628 0 0 $3,118,611
2017-1956 $0 3,152,915 0 0 $3,152,915
2019-217 $0 1,760,417 2,000,000 0 $3,760,417
2021-23 $0 $1,760,417 $2,700,000 $0 $4,460,417
2023-25 $0 2,110,417 3,000,000 0 $5,110,417
Increase (decrease) from 2021-23 biennium 50 $350,000 $300,000 $0 $650,000

'The 2013 Legislative Assembly renamed the agricultural fuel tax fund the agricultural products utilization fund. Section 19 of Senate Bill No. 2018 (2013) removed the requirement
that two cents per gallon of the motor vehicle fuel tax refund for agricultural purposes be deposited in the agricultural products utilization fund, resulting in the remaining ongoing
funding sources for the agricultural products utilization fund be an annual transfer of 5 percent of the Mill and Elevator Association profits and one-half cent per gallon of the motor
vehicle fuel tax refund for industrial purposes. In Section 2 of House Bill No. 1099 (2023), the Legislative Assembly amended Section 57-43.1-03 to remove the requirement to
deposit one-half cent per gallon of the motor vehicle fuel tax refund in the agricultural products utilization fund, resulting in the annual transfer of 5 percent of the Mill and Elevator
Association profits being the only ongoing funding source for the agricultural products utilization fund.

2These amounts do not include carryover authority.

3The 2015-17 general fund appropriation for APUC reflects a $200,000 reduction made during the August 2016 special legislative session reductions.

“The 2015 Legislative Assembly provided an exemption for APUC in Section 17 of House Bill No. 1018 allowing unexpended funds from the 2013-15 biennium to continue during
the 2015-17 biennium.

S0f the amount appropriated to the Department of Commerce through the agricultural products utilization fund for the 2017-19 biennium, approximately $1.3 million was from the
Mill and Elevator Association profits and approximately $1,000 was from motor vehicle fuel tax refunds. The remaining amount was additional special fund spending authority
from the agricultural products utilization fund if additional Mill and Elevator Association profits become available.

8The 2017 Legislative Assembly provided an exemption for APUC in Section 4 of Senate Bill No. 2018 allowing unexpended funds from the 2015-17 biennium to continue during
the 2017-19 biennium.

7In addition to the funding provided to the Agriculture Commissioner in the APUC line item, funding for 1 FTE position is included from the general fund in the salaries and wages
line item for the APUC program.




